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Dear George,





RE: PA16/11851 – Land at Trenare, Ruan High Lanes TR2 5LH





Please note that this letter is for advice only. The Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan Steering Group is neither supporting nor objecting to this application.





The Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group has assessed this planning application against the Objectives and Policies of the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan and would comment as follows:





Objective: To define and conserve the valued characteristics of the Roseland’s special landscape, coastline and heritage from inappropriate development since these are the basis of its economy and future.


The proposal is in conformity with Policies LA1 and LA2, and Policy LA5 has been addressed with the submission of the report from Penpont Ecology Services Ltd.


The Roseland Plan supports the re-use of buildings and previously-developed land to avoid building on greenfield sites.





Objective: To support commercial opportunities which are of a scale and design that respect the distinctive character, sensitivity and capacity of the landscape and coastline.


The proposal for a new dwelling in the open countryside is not in conformity with Policy HO4 which states that a proposal outside settlement boundaries is an exception and should be for affordable housing only. However, should the planning officer consider that the turnover of the associated business and the necessity for the applicant to live-on site has been proven and justifies the construction of a new dwelling on site for the business owners, the Roseland Plan is supportive of business developments of a scale and design consistent with the character of the area. (Policy CD1)


The Group would suggest that a condition be attached to any decision stating that the dwelling forms part of the business and as such cannot be sold as a separate unit on the open market.
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The Group wish to highlight the fact that paragraph 7.2 Local level planning policies and guidance within the 33-page Planning Statement by Planning for Results Ltd makes no reference to the Roseland Neighbourhood Development Plan.











Yours sincerely,








 


 S J Wagstaff





PP J Smith, Chair, Roseland Plan Steering Group




















Please note:  This assessment constitutes the opinion of the Roseland Plan Planning Assessment Group and is based solely on the documentation submitted by the applicant. It is not a planning determination under the Town and Country Planning Act 1990 (as amended). The final determination will be made by Cornwall Council as the Local Planning Authority








 From NPPF Paragraph 198 – “Where a planning application conflicts with a neighbourhood plan that has been brought into force, planning permission should not normally be granted.”











